
Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Wednesday 9th July at 18.30hrs

Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Davidson Ughanwa, Jonathon Bond, David Prichard Jones, and Michael O’Connell.
In attendance: John McCay [minutes], Steve Griffin (Staff). 

Apologies from: Nick Hardie, Anna Hirschfeld, and Victor Glaser.
1.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Minutes 

2.1
The minutes of 31 March were agreed as a true record.

2.2
Matters arising – None.

3.
Project Updates

3.1
Agenda 2.1, SG stated that the current plan for the building was to have 3 storeys with a community hub at ground level and rented accommodation units above. The cost would planned to comprise £1.3M borrowed, grants of £0.3M and remainder from contributions in kind from Lambeth. The aim is to secure an income stream from the property to fund the full running costs of the hub. The current professional team deployed – architect, property consultant, solicitor, surveyors - are funded by grants from SIB and Lambeth.  
3.2
SG stated that we want the freehold of the building, a separate staircase and the demolition of the building. The Council needs to decide if it wants the project and then to resolve internal policy conflicts to enable it.  
3.3
JB stated that the Board would need to hold an emergency meeting to agree a finalised business plan prior to submission. SG agreed. 





Action: SG
3.4
Agenda 3.3, The Board heard the reasons for the termination of the project.

3.5
Agenda 3.10, Board members voiced some concerns about the project including that it looks unfinished, the chairs look odd and clumsy, the missing canopy makes it look bitty, and the ambient lighting is not there.
Action: SG to feedback to Steering Group 

3.6
LA reported that 97% of those polled liked the idea of the removal of the gyratory at Stockwell Cross and that TfL now say that it might now happen.

4.        Quality Assurance

4.1
JM reported that the JDs of all staff had been updated in line with our revised Safeguarding Policy to highlight the primacy of the needs of the child in all operations and activities.
6.
Finance

6.1
JM spoke to the Draft Quickbooks P&L, B/S reports. He stated that the cut-off at the year-end had not been completed to transfer balances to this year, due income had not arrived, and expenditure due to be made in this quarter had yet to be defrayed so the Draft P&L and BS were both understating operational surplus.  


Action: JM to circulate revised reports when complete  
6.2
The draft finance report was received.
6.3
JB stated that the 85% secured for the running cost for year by the end of the first quarter was a good result and asked if any final deficit would be funded by cutting cost base or through reserves. SG replied that it would be reserves.
7.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.

8.
The meeting ended at 20:00hrs. 

Dates of next cycle of meetings: To be circulated. 
Action: SG
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